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	Gavilan College Academic Senate

Tuesday, October 20, 2009
Mayock House


MINUTES – Amended 11/3/09
In Attendance: N. Andrade, A. Arid, R. Beede, M. Bumgarner, S. Carr, G. Cribb, E. Crook, E. Dachkova,

S. Dodd, H. Jukl, S. Kinsella, D. Klein, R. Kreider, B. Lawn, F. Lozano, L. Moeller, J. Nari, M. Ratliff,

K. Rose, V. Robinson, K. Smith, J. Stewart, K. Wagman, ASB Rep. R. Lopez.

I. Opening Items

a. Call to order at 3:00 pm by Debbie Klein.
b. Welcome and Roll Call
c. Agenda Adjustments
Add Item V. b. Functions of the Committees

Add Item V. c. Modifications to Courses
d. Approval of Minutes from 10/6/09 -- No additions or corrections.



MSC (B. Lawn/A. Arid).  Vote: unanimous
II. Comments from the Public - none
     III.
      Reports
a. ASB – Rigo Lopez will be attending Senate as an ASB representative.
b. President – Steve conveyed an apology to Gary Cribb.
c. Vice President of Instruction – Kathleen provided a handout on the “Illegal 
      Distribution of Copyrighted Materials” which discusses the prohibition of

      downloading and sharing of music, video, and all other copyrighted intellectual
      property.  This will be distributed to all campus computer labs.  The first Round
      Table discussion will be held on October 27th – discussion on the impact of SLO
      assessment.  Flex time will be provided to attendees.  Accreditation Mid-term
      report work is continuing.  A draft should be available in a couple of weeks.
d. Vice President of Student Services –Kathleen – The H1N1committee has been
      meeting and a memo has been distributed.  See John Pruitt or Alice Dufresne-

      Reyes for more information.
e. GECA (Gilroy Early College Academy)- Marcy reported that GECA staff  will be

      attending a conference in Los Angeles; Mary Ann (GECA Principal) is at District 

      meetings today.
f. Basic Skills Committee – looking at orientations and possible required guidance

      class; redefining Basic Skills – and focus on the pre-collegiate English and Math

      skills.  We try to play catch-up, but students need more.  We’ll be able to pay the

      counselor’s position this year and next- then it is wait and see.  Some functions of

      the BSI have been picked up by other areas.  BSI will be sending 10 people to a

      regional conference.
g. Budget Committee – no report.
h. Tech Committee – no report.
i. PTCOC- recently had elections and will report at a later date on votes at GCFA.
j. Learning Outcomes – no report.
k. Distance Ed – no report.
l. ALC (Accelerated Learning College)- 3rd meeting  is at 1:15 pm, October 21st  at
      Mayock House. Committee is still in the information gathering stage, and is not

      advisory or recommendational.  PE & AH Departments are not represented on the

      committee, which hopes to report to Senate on November 17th  for a possible vote

      by Senate on December 1st.  Moodle site has links; email Sabrina to be added to

      the site.  Erin will request that Mimi re-send the documents.
m. Senate President – no report.
IV.
      Information Items
a.
Administrative Policy - Distribution of Copyrighted Material (John Pruitt) – see
      Handout provided by Kathleen.
V.      Discussion Items
a. 
Accelerated Learning College – discussion included the following concerns:

· What will the real benefit to the college be if we proceed with ALC?  What if

it doesn’t work? What will the money issues be?
· This could be our one chance to change a system that could be quite valuable.

· What will the ALC do for instruction that can’t be done under the current
system? Is the motivation political or truly geared to student success?
· How will this impact Basic Skills, returning, and second-language learner 
students ? Is this elitist or discriminatory in nature?

· Assessment may need to change in order to place students in classes in which
they have the best chance for success.

· Several departments voiced concerns about workload issues and will we end

up with meaningless standards.  Economic considerations may undermine and

not support academic freedom.

· Faculty are not necessarily opposed, just quite skeptical about the ideology

and intent of the people who are proposing this change.

· This has, although, given departments the chance to dialog about positive and

creative reforms within our current structure.

· GCFA Executive Board is drafting a statement and will publish it soon.
· Could we list things we want to accomplish as a college and compare to the

ALC document?  If we could produce a college-wide, collaboratively driven
plan, would the ALC be an avenue for this?

· Students should be consulted – what do they want from Gavilan?  What are

the administration’s goals for the college? Our Strategic Plan is where these

goals are.


      b.
Function of Senate Committees



      Ali believes we need to understand the mission and bylaws of all Senate

      Committees, some of which are not listed as standing committees and do not

      report regularly.  Some committee that are reporting are not listed as
      standing committees of Senate.  Should all major modifications come to
      Senate prior to moving forward (i.e. The 10 + 1 functions) as information
      and/or approval?  Curriculum Chair reports yearly. Should it be a regular
      agenda report item?  Senate history has considered that redundant; often
      several members of Curriculum are also Senators and report on items of
      interest to faculty.  After a presentation by members of the Math Department,
      the Curriculum Committee approved a new grading structure for MATH 402.
      Anecdotal evidence compiled by Randy Brown indicated an issue with the
      pass rate in Math 402 and success rate in MATH 205.  Ali was concerned that
      DRC students as well as other student on campus would be adversely
      affected by this change, and that as a major policy change, it should have
      come to Senate for review/approval. Susan Dodd explained the process that 

      took place at Curriculum; minutes and agendas are posted on the Curriculum
      website and faculty should review them on a regular basis. Senate does not
      need to see all policy changes – the departments have academic freedom and
      should make changes to best serve their students.  Senators were asked to
      discuss the relationship of Curriculum Committee to Senate and to the
      departments.  The Shared Governance sub-committee is reviewing issues such
      as this. 
b.
Recruiting for new and standing senate subcommittees -   this item was moved to

      the next Senate Meeting agenda.


MSC (J. Lawton-Haehl/A. Arid).  Vote: unanimous.
VI.
      Action Items
a.
Approve formation of Academic Department Configuration committee – this item

was moved to the next Senate Meeting agenda.



MSC (E. Crook/J. Stewart).  Vote: unanimous.
VII.     Closing Items
a.   Items for next agenda – please send faculty of the month nominations to Debbie,
      and Senators can ask for items to be placed on the agenda. Please contact. Debbie.
b.   Next meeting: November 3, 2009
c.   Adjournment at 4:38 pm.
Submitted by Diane Stone
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